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It gives us great pleasure to send you our first joint newsletter showing the journey of learning from Foundation through to Year 

6. We hope you enjoy reading about all the fantastic learning and fun that has taken place over the past 6 weeks. What a 6 

weeks they have been! 

It seems a long time ago that we wrote to you all to explain how we would be working for this half term.  In the past 6 weeks , we 

have moved our schools fully into the virtual world, with lessons, bedtime stories, cooking classes, and even yoga moving into 

everyone's home. This half term we have delivered over 2500 (!) live sessions, andhave loved every one of them. The sessions 

have been filled with learning, laughter, singing, dancing, fun and quite a few pets! 

For those in school, pupils have braved the arctic conditions and enjoyed a fully interactive and fun half term, continuing w ith

the same learning activities as those at home.

From both schools, we just want to say a huge thank you to everyone for your amazing support. We know how hard it has been, 

and your dedication and support has been phenomenal. We couldnõt have done it without you!  

We also wanted to say thank you to all the governors, parents and support from Olney is Kind for all the kind treats that have 

filled the staff room - they have definitely kept everyone going.

We hope you all have a well deserved rest over the half term, and we look forward to seeing what the next half term brings -

what ever it will be, we will achieve together! 

Best wishes

Sarah Armitage and Glenn Young
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Foundation Stage

The Foundation Stage Team would firstly like to take this opportunity to thank 

you all for your endless support in what has been a very different but in other 

ways amazing half term.

Who would have thought that we would be delivering online lessons in your 

homes each day! We have been so proud of how quickly the children have 

adapted and how learning has continued to move forward for both the children 

in school and at home.

We have immersed ourselves in so many magical stories this half term such as 

the What the Ladybird Heard stories, Zog and Tell me a Dragon. We have also 

learnt some interesting non-fiction facts about people who help us, castles and 

Chinese New Year. The children have really engaged with their learning through 

creative activities, role play and of course some super sentence writing.

In Maths we have been busy learning about numbers to ten and we have used 

lots of different resources to help us create and know more about these 

numbers, including addition and subtraction number sentences. The children 

have also enjoyed learning the properties of 2D and 3D shapes, spotting them in 

the environment and making patterns.

We have found a new way of teaching and learning and we hope you agree that 

it has been a great success. We look forward to the next term with positivity and 

wonder about what we are going to learn about and discover next ê

From all of the Foundation Stage Team we wish you a safe and restful half

term holiday.
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Year 1 have had an amazing half term learning about our topic 

ôPaws, Claws and Whiskersõ, developing their knowledge of all kinds 

of animals. 

We started our topic with ôThe Tiger Who Came to Teaõ and enjoyed 

learning all about big cats. In our English lessons, we have been 

writing about how we would look after a big cat if one came to our 

house for tea. The children also discovered where in the world 

different big cats come from. The similarities and differences of 

different animals were also looked at, and we developed our 

scientific knowledge of animal categories. Did they belong to the 

Herbivores, Carnivores or Omnivores? Are they mammals, fish, 

amphibians, birds or reptiles? 

Year 1

In Maths, the children have shown us how careful they are at measuring. 

They also made some amazing cakes using their measuring skills.

Year 1, we are so proud of you; you have all worked so hard and have 

embraced change and shown us how fantastic you are. WELL DONE!

Moving on from our non -fiction work, Year 1 looked at a variety of 

different animal stories and then wrote some amazing stories of 

their own. We used ôHow the Leopard got his Spotsõ and ôThe Little 

Hotchpotchõ as our stimulus. We were blown away by what the 

children produced. Amazing little authors!
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What a wonderful half term we have had in Year 2!  The children 

have amazed us with their online learning and we have loved 

seeing so many smiley faces really eager to learn each day. We 

are so proud of you all. 

We started our term learning about different monarchs and have 

just finished lots of fun work learning about The Great Fire of 

London. We have found out the answers to so many questions 

we had and now know lots about what life was like in 1666. We 

have chosen jobs from long ago we would like and dislike and 

learnt about houses and why they burnt so easily during the fire. 

In English we have worked really hard to write creatively, we have 

used adjectives, similes, onomatopoeia and lots of exciting and 

creative vocabulary. We finished off the term by writing our own 

wonderful stories imagining we were actually in The Great Fire of 

London. We have practised our spellings in lots of fun ways! 

In maths we have learned how to multiply and divide numbers 

and have become experts in this! We are now learning about tally 

charts and pictograms.

Year 2
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This half term we have have worked hard to cover the curriculum 

the children would have covered had they been in school and 

used the season as our inspiration for some winter poetry and 

used our senses (and the well timed snowfall) to immerse ours 

readers in a wintery scene.

The snowfall also helped us to learn about the water cycle - Did 

you know the water we drink now, is the same water the 

dinosaurs drank?

Year 3

While learning about sea creatures, we investigated the 

importance of a balanced diet and how this varies between 

animals, humans and plants. We have applied our knowledge to 

underwater food chains.

In maths we have learnt about money and in computing we 

learnt how to stay safe online as we are spending more time 

talking to our friends online.

Whilst listening to and enjoying some music, we have created our 

own water songs and used the music to inspire some artwork.
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Year 4 have been working incredibly hard this half term both 

virtually and in the classroom to complete their topic, Epic 

Empires.

Year 4

In English, the children have written an escape story based on a 

slave escaping from Pompeii as Mt Vesuvius erupted - some of 

the language used was blistering! More recently they have been 

writing an escape story with a different focus - escaping the 

wrath of a rampaging Boudicca and her Iceni army seeking 

revenge!

Maths has seen the children develop their methods for 

multiplication and division, improve their understanding of area, 

and begin to explore fractions further. 

We also revisited some French vocabulary from Y3 by doing a 

scavenger hunt for colours and exercising to French numbers.

In Topic, the children have awakened their crafty sides, making 

Roman sandals, mosaics and Hadrianõs wall in any way they chose 

with some outstanding results. We also explored how Romans 

moved between cities, what their settlements were like and used 4 

figure grid references to pick our own positions for settlements.
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Throughout this half term, we have developed our 

knowledge of China and have been able to cover the 

majority of the curriculum linked to this topic.  

The children have learnt how to write a non-

chronological report, both virtually and in the 

classroom, and have written about the Giant Panda. This 

week we will be applying all the skills to writing a report 

about DRAGONS. 

Children have loved learning about dragons and have 

produced some excellent sketches of dragons and 

dragon eyes through their art lessons via amazing 

videos from Mrs Lowe. 

As part of our theme work we have looked at rivers and 

their formation - they are important in China as they are 

needed for transportation!  We have also begun to look 

at the first dynasty in China - The Shang Dynasty.  

Children have been learning about how there is little 

evidence about this time period and have investigated 

sources of information from this time. 

Year 5
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This half term, we have fully submerged ourselves in our 

incredible topic, òPeace in Our Time?ó covering World War 

1 and World War 2. 

The children have investigated the causes of World War 1 

and the subsequent impact on peopleõs lives. Moving 

through the topic to focus on World War 2, we have 

learned about how different people had different 

experiences during the war, including children who 

travelled on the Kindertransport in Europe as well as 

British evacuees. 

The children have used this knowledge to write a moving 

narrative based on the experiences of a British soldier and 

are currently working on an emotional recount of an 

evacuee. 

The children have also had the opportunity to listen to 

and appreciate a range of music and have learnt about a 

musician with a local connection from the war years.

Year 6
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With the majority of children still learning from home, they will be spending more time 
online doing their school work, playing games or watching videos. Technology is hugely 
valuable for education, as well as a way to keep in touch with friends and family. 
However itôs important we all consider how we can support childrenôs online safety 
during this lockdown, and always. Hereôs some information about what your child may 
enjoy online and what you can do to help keep them safer: 

Watching videosSharing pictures More 
information? 

Thinkuknow is the education 
programme from the National 
Crime Agencyôs Child Protection 
Command CEOP (NCA - CEOP) 
whose aim is to protect children 
and young people from sexual 
abuse online. 

For more information, advice and 
guidance, visit their parents 
website and download their home 
activity worksheets for fun, online 
safety activities to do with your 
family. 

Children love to watch videos and 
YouTube is always a firm favourite! 
But sometimes children can be 
exposed to videos that are not 
meant for them. YouTube Kids is a 
safer way for children to explore 
their interests. You can find more 
information about this on YouTube: 
what parents need to know . 

Remember, primary -age children 
should be supervised at all times 
when online. 

Using devices like phones and 
tablets to share pictures and 
videos can be a great way for 
children to have fun and stay in 
touch with friends and family.   
Itôs really important your child 
knows whatôs ok to share online 
and what they should check with 
you first.

Read younger children sharing 
pictures or videos online for more 
information on the risks and how 
to support safer sharing. 

Online safety at home: 

parents and carers newsletter

12 th February 2021

http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/Support-tools/home-activity-worksheets/
https://www.youtube.com/kids/
https://parentinfo.org/article/youtube-what-parents-need-to-know
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/Has-your-child-shared-a-picture-or-video-online-/

